COMHAIRLE CHONTAE ÁTHA CLIATH THEAS 

SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL


MEETING OF TALLAGHT AREA COMMITTEE (1)
Monday, 20 March 2006
Question 10

QUESTION: Councillor Karen Warren
To ask the Manager if he could organise a special clean up on the public open space between Monalea, Woodlawn, and Carrigwood in Firhouse, given the large amount of smashed bottles and debris which is within the open space and is a clear cause of concern to local residents who use this space for sporting recreational purposes, if some litter bins could be placed on the space in question as a means of deterring littering etc., and if he will make a statement on the matter?"

Reply:

The litter on this public open space will be cleaned up within the next two weeks in tandem with the commencement of the seasonal grass cutting programme.

With regard to litter bins, it is the Council’s experience that people who use litter bins will not throw litter away and people who do not care and are the source of the litter there, do not bother to use litter bins anyway.  The provision of litter bins would also add to the maintenance workload of staff who are already fully committed.  
